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Lincoln Quilters Guild March 2025 
 

 

From the President 

 

Wow! The winter seemed to fly by so quickly!  Here we are in March already!  The Guild is buzzing 

with activity -- ready to get started!  

Vicky 
 

 

2025 Raffle Quilt 

 

Our Raffle Quilt is ready to be revealed, and I still have not had a peek -- a surprise for all of us! We 

will have a selling blast, so bring your name labels. Then you can get your tickets in the first round of 

sales.  
 

 

Isles Sale:  Sunday, March 30th from 10-3 

 

Entry is a can of food, or $1 for the Food Bank.  We will accept only cash or checks this year and 

fabric will be $5 per pound.  There is an ATM nearby if you need that service. 
 

 

Library Resource 

 

If you want to check out our library, the Resource Room is open on Guild night before the 

meeting.  Take the elevator to the basement, and you will see the open room.  We do have 

some amazing titles, and you should find just what you are looking for.   
 

 

https://us13.campaign-archive.com/?e=__test_email__&u=a00e7655c452b2451a8c09958&id=8da5abc7f7


November 2024 LQG Minutes 

Lincoln Quilters Guild Meeting Minutes 

Monday November 11, 2024, at 6:30 pm 

SDA Church, Lincoln, NE 

Member Appreciation 

  

6:30 pm – Pre meeting activities. Announced the library is open to return books. Vicky Skuodas 

demonstrated facing a quilt, and Kathi Schmitter and Jacque Riese gave demos on tying quilts; 

bidding on silent auction items began. 

  

7:00 call meeting to order. Members were asked to be seated at the tables according to their 

birthday month, and spend 5 minutes introducing yourselves and sharing your special quilt with your 

table mates. 

  

President Tammy Hensley welcomed members and guests. 

     Members Attended 106 

     Guests Attended        1 

     Total Membership   204 

     To date, 54 members had previously paid their dues for 2025 

     68 members paid dues tonight 

     5 members mailed in dues 

     127 out of 204 have paid 

     77 need to pay their dues 

  

Door prize drawing #1 

  

Minutes of the October 2024 meeting were included in the November Plain Print. Correction in 

November Plain Print: Rosalind Carr misspelled. 

  

Reminder that $50 dues are due by Dec. 31. After that, they will be $60. 

  

New Business 

  

President-Elect Announcements – Vicky Skuodas 

• Art Market is Nov. 15 at the IQM 11 am – 6 pm and Sat. the 16 from 10 am – 4 pm. Art 

Market had 850 guests last year. This year Connie Strope’s daughter Cari will be there with 

glass work. 

• Madonna Rehabilitation Hospital is still accepting donations for their Miracle Night for 

Madonna Silent Auction on Dec. 6 which helps raise money for cutting edge technology that 

gets patients back to living their fullest lives possible. If you are able to donate a quilt for the 

event please contact Deanna Walz at the link in the November Plain Print. 



o Sew-in Day on January 16 at Nebr. Quilt Co., 4th & Main, Fremont, NE. 

•  As you are cleaning and sorting over the holidays start gathering your fabric stash castaways 

and set them aside for the Isles Sale in the spring. 

• Kathy Phillip 402-499-2932 shared an update about our Sleep in Heavenly Peace donations.  

o Website: Quilt Across America. They have ‘build’ days to make beds for kids. Their 

goal is to have every child in Lincoln have their own bed. It’s $5,000 for 20 beds – 

each bed is $250 which includes lumber, mattress, pillow and bedding. They are 

asking LQG to partner with quilts for the beds. They are asking for donations of Quilts 

that are about 60X75. They can be dropped off at the Good Shepherd Church on 

84th St. 

• The women who quilt for the Germans From Russia are looking for quilts that you might 

want to have HAND Quilted. Please contact Judy Runion 402-423-3853 for more information. 

• Diane Gloystein reported a trip to England tour. They will tour the largest quilt show in 

Burmingham, gardens, Roman baths, Windsor castle, and fashion & textile stores. Limit 20 on 

the tour. Sponsored by the Women of the Midwest Tours. 

• Sheila Green reminded us of the National Quilting Day in March and you can call her to 

volunteer to help. 

Awards Committee: Lisa Burham 

We’d like to award the LQG Bright Star Award to Chris Taylor. 

            This award is given to a member for consistent achievement and continual involvement for 

the betterment of the Guild over a period of time. 

            Chris has been involved in quilting since 1997. She has filled many roles in our guild over the 

years. She was a presenter for our September 2021 meeting and we enjoyed a trunk show of many 

of her lovely quilts. 

            Chris is a teacher of quilting – a lifelong skill – and was a role model for the Bryan Alternate 

School Teen mothers’ group, for which our guild donated funds to help purchase sewing machines. 

One of those moms now has 4 children and she still makes quilts for them every Christmas. 

            Chris has been an important participant in helping with 4 of our Guild auctions. Her tireless 

work and countless hours helped to create innovative marketing ideas to boost sales to benefit LQG. 

            Chris promotes quilts and quilting which is part of our guild’s mission to “afford the general 

public to appreciate quilting and allied arts”. She shares her many faceted concepts of quilting that 

go well beyond needle and thread.  Using beads, metal, ribbon and glass, she creates unique 

stunning visual artwork to share with the quilting world and the viewing public. 

            She is a supporter of the International Quilt House, a member of SAQA, and a past member of 

Midwest Fiber Arts Alliance. 

            She has exhibited quilts at the Mancuso Show in Denver Colorado (where she won the Best 

use of Color award.) One of her painted quilts was a featured exhibit at the Padukah museum 

gallery. She’s had quilts exhibited at the Lux Center for the Arts, and has regular quilt exhibits at the 

Burkholder Project in Lincoln. Chris had quilts shown at Lauritzen Gardens in Omaha, the Road to 

California, and at Quilting in the Tetons. Bryan Medical center has 2 of her quilts on permanent 

display and she also has a quilt in the permanent collection at the Beatrice, Nebraska library. Many 



 

private collectors own some of Chris’ quilts. 

            She’s had quilts at multiple AQS shows, including in Des Moines, Padukah and Arizona (where 

in 2016 she won first place in Modern Wall Quilts). 

            Her hard work and talent inspire both quilters and non-quilters and increase the appreciation 

of quilting for all who enjoy her quilts. 

Congratulations Chris! 

  

Programs – Marty Link 

Marty provided bookmarks to everyone with the 2025 program schedule. 

  

Door prize drawing #2 

  

Jacque & Rebecca thanked everyone for bringing quilts to share, and introduced our speaker and 

member of the guild, Kathy Junker, who did a trunk show of many of her quilts using different 

techniques to make quilting easier. 

  

Door prize drawing #3 

  

Bids for the Silent Auction ended which brought in $1,741 gross, and after sales tax = $1,623.31 net. 

Thank you to all who donated and those who purchased! 

  

Tammy thanked Kathy for her program and turned it over to Nancy Anderson for the installation of 

officers: 

Nancy Anderson: Advisor 

Full Slate of Officers for 2025 

President – Vicky Skuodas 

President- Elect – Liane Connelly 

VP Programs – Marty Link 

VP Programs- Elect – Michelle Dageman & Lin Gowin Hejl  

Treasurer – Nancy Gerdes 

Treasurer- Elect – Barb Jauken 

Secretary – Pam Wakeman 

Advisor – Tammy Hensley 

  

Nancy presented Tammy with a Past President pin. 

Vicky presented Tammy with a beautiful wall hanging that she made for Tammy as out-going 

president. 

  

Vicky adjourned the meeting to Show and Tell. 

  

Respectfully submitted by Janiece Goin 



 

 

 

 

 

March Program and Workshop 

 

Our speaker for March is Deanna Faimon from 

Wilber.  She is a true artist, using different 

techniques in her work. Don’t miss this 

lecture!  Only a few spots are still available. 

 

Workshop information and registration 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://lincolnquiltersguild.org/classes/post/?permalink=march-workshop-2025


Treasurers Reports - December 2024, January 2025, & February 2025 
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